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Questions: 

• How will timely dissemination of materials be provided to families from now on?
• What is the HIDDE 's time line assuring parents/caregivers receive the necessary

information for meaningful participation in their child's special education plan?
• Is there a plan in place to offer parent training? If so, what is this timeline? Who will be

providing it?

RESPONSE: 

The OSSS, ESB has been meeting regularly for the past several months with various stakeholder 
groups to ensure that information is both gathered and disseminated to the parent(s)/legal 
guardian(s) of students with disabilities. These community partners include Leadership in 
Disabilities and Achievement Hawaii (LDAH), Special Parent Information Network (SPIN), 
Special Education Advisory Council (SEAC), and HIDOE Community Children's Councils 
(CCCs). Both the LDAH and SPIN receive federal funds to support and train parents of children 
with disabilities. 

The LDAH is Hawaii's United States Department of Education funded parent training and 
information centers intended to serve parent(s)/legal guardian(s) of children of all ages (birth to 
26) and all types of disabilities (5-year competitive award). The SPIN is a parent to the parent
organization in the State of Hawaii that provides information, support, and referrals to
parent(s)/legal guardian(s) of children with disabilities funded through the HIDOE via a

Memorandum of Agreement with the Hawaii State Department of Health. More information can
be found at each agency's website:

https :// seac-hawaii.org/ 

https ://ldahawaii .org/ 

https :// spinhawaii. org/ 

Community Children's Councils 

Meetings with these community partners to share information, ideas and to create parent-friendly 
resources began in April 2020. This work resulted in the posting of the HIDOE documents on 
parent websites and the development of several infographics on the reopening of schools. These 
infographics can be found on the Special Parent Information Network (SPIN) website at 

https :// spinhawaii. org/inf ographics/ school-reopening-info graphics/ and the Special Education 
Advisory Council (SEAC) at https://seac-hawaii.org/infographics/ 

The HIDOE will continue this collaboration work and expects to engage in additional 
parent(s)/legal guardian(s) training and support activities. 

To provide additional assurances that parent(s)/legal guardian(s) receive timely information, 
schools will be directed through a memorandum to provide families with the SPIN infographics 
(hard copy or electronic), resource websites, and phone numbers where updated information can 
be accessed. 

https://seac-hawaii.org/
https://ldahawaii.org/
https://spinhawaii.org/
http://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/ParentsAndStudents/SupportForParents/Pages/CCC.aspx
https://spinhawaii.org/infographics/school-reopening-infographics/
https://seac-hawaii.org/infographics/


http://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/ConnectWithUs/MediaRoom/PressReleases/Pages/school-year-2020-21.aspx
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1eigSTEaJ_1KbQJE_oaTC5SuSvTqK7qk5Uew0WfqSTSg/preview?pli=1


https://spinhawaii.org/infographics/school-reopening-infographics/
https://seac-hawaii.org/infographics/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1xAkypzfokmOgnywTiCfqBD-SrtdDI5nQ
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1xAkypzfokmOgnywTiCfqBD-SrtdDI5nQ






info@ldahawaii.org
spin@doh.hawaii.gov


doeinfo@k12.hi.us
https://iportal.k12.hi.us/phonedirectory



